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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)

Website:  www.croxleyresidentsassociation.co.uk
Notes of CGRA Meeting held January 14th 2019 in the Library, Barton Way
Attending: Barry Grant (BG Chair); Tony Munroe (TM Vice-Chair); Joan Zanelli (JZ Secretary); Mary Mitchell (MM Treasurer); Alex Charlton; Mandy Grant; Rose Hanscom; David Neighbour; Margaret Pomfret (MP CGHP)
Attendees: 17 Residents including District Cllrs Chris Lloyd, Rupert Barnes, Parish Cllrs David Montague,
Derek Wallington.
1) Apologies: none
2) Notes of previous meeting September 10 2018, precirculated 19/09/18, approved and signed., 
3) Planning and Environment Matters

a) TRDC potential sites for Development, consultation and deregistration of Green Belt
Approximately 3000 responses received by TRDC. Lively discussion. Points raised infra-structure must include open space essential for wellbeing; affordability of affordable housing in SE England; aim to force government to give further consideration to north England; undertake district-wide Green Belt review; review in terms of Herts Infrastructure and funding; work with other Residents’ Associations in the TRDC district.


b TRDC controlled parking zones consultation. 

Parking zones are a source of revenue; inadequate survey by planners who do not live in the area resulting in in

appropriate survey; next committee meeting in March then likely to be another consultation. 

c) Neighbourhood Plan referendum (06/12/18); Plan successfully adopted; Residents urged to read it.

d) Consultation re GAP TRDC and CMS Action Plan draft 2019-2024 for Croxleyhall/Long Valley Woods. Residents oppose the proposed removal of steps, petition organised;plan prepared by external consultants; as yet no tender for funding or staff; ideally work should be done by PC Rangers but under TRDC control; currently volunteers do much of the work and thus not subject to insurance and H&S regulations. District Cllr Chris Lloyd urged residents to write or e-mail him with comments/concerns. CGRA does support a management plan. 


e) Croxley Common Moor – bridgeworks and new board walk. Bridge work due to start shortly after delay; board walk needed. 

f) litter hot spots of concern to residents. Residents do ad hoc litter clearing; provision of rubbish bins has a cost consequence to tax payers but  48 dog bins are supplied and cleared; drug dealing is known to cause litter but PC cannot enforce a litter ban. 

g) Quiet Lanes designation... PC will carry forward the designation of certain lanes as car-less and intended for walkers and horse riders. 

h) Mill Lane-winter maintenance. Request TRDC for regular maintenance; PC to consider a fence near the canal but can only do on PC-owned land. 
4) Croxley Green History Project

a) Review of end of WW1 Centenary Commemorative Events. Summary by MP is attached to these Notes. All agreed that WW1 commemorations had been highly successful in Croxley Green; excellent collaboration between various groups resulted in “sell out” Community Events. Residents expressed appreciation to MP for organising special historical aspects which raised social awareness for residents and school children. 

b) Display Boards. F& A Committee approved purchase (and storage) of display boards requested by CGHP for use by them and other community groups. The purchase awaits ratification by the full PC. 
5) General Data Protection Regulation for CGRA (Privacy Policy) – final for website. 
The GDPR Privacy Policy, precirculated to committee was proposed by MG, seconded by DN for approved for public display on the CRGA website subject to minor amendments and an addendum for Cookies Policy. Also agreed that the Privacy Policy covers the affiliated CGHP. 





Action BG and TM. 
6) Finance

Reported that the current balance was £2446. The Chair reported that application made to  PC for a grant of £500 towards printing and delivery of leaflets for the “Sites Allocation” campaign; how the two Community Events and printing of the WW1 booklet had been financed; the Treasurer clarified that expenditure on assets was possible but insurance cover not available. 
7) AOB 
Notification of road closures for Watford half marathon on Feb 3rd; the PC Working Party for recruiting candidates for the PC elections in May; the booklet from Heathrow as public consultation of the proposed changes in flight paths; the nearest Public Exhibitions were in Harrow and Gerard’s Cross; Suggestion for a Residents Peace Day picnic in July on the Green or in Stones Orchard to commemorate the Peace Day national Bank Holiday celebration of end of WW1 in 1919; removal of Graffiti on sheds is the responsibility of the property owner, not the PC
8) Next Meeting, with AGM,is March 11th 2019. 
